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Planning for Brexit
Following updated instructions from the Secretary of State last month, we would like to update you on the Council’s arrangements and approach to Brexit planning.

As requested by the Minister for Housing, Communities and Local Government, we have appointed a Brexit Lead Officer (BLO) and a small Brexit Team to support the role.

Michele Cusack, Director of Economic and Community Infrastructure Commissioning, has taken on the BLO responsibilities as part of her existing role.

She is being supported in this by Nicola Dawson (Civil Contingencies Manager, Pam Pursley (Risk Manager) and Andrew Hedges (Business Change). These roles are being back-filled on a temporary basis while the team is required.

The role of the Team is to make sure services are prepared for Brexit, share any information and liaise with key external partners and stakeholders. The Team is working very closely with regional and district colleagues. 
Current priorities include:

· Preparing a shared Brexit risk assessment with the districts.

· Organising the Somerset local authorities and health impacts and mitigations workshop, which took place on the 11th September.

· Developing a communications and engagement strategy across Somerset’s local government sector 
· Establishing a Brexit webpage on the County Council website, to host relevant information and links to Government guidance and advice.

The BLO and the support team is in regular contact with the Avon & Somerset Local Resilience Forum and taking an active role in regional meetings and discussions with other BLOs.
In the spring, County Council managers helped in identifying the possible Brexit-related risks to their services. They have been asked to keep these and their Service Business Continuity plans up-to-date as things progress.
We are currently updating SLT on a fortnightly basis and we will continue to keep you updated of any significant developments with regard to the County Council’s Brexit planning.
If you need any business continuity advice, email the Civil Contingencies Unit at InfoCCU@somerset.gov.uk.  For all Brexit related matters, email the Team at BrexitTeam@somerset.gov.uk
For more information please visit:
-The LGA Brexit Hub https://www.local.gov.uk/topics/european-and-international/brexit-and-local-government
-Gov.uk website.   www.gov.uk/brexit
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